

## **TIDWORTH TOWN COUNCIL**

## Community Engagements Committee August 2019

Minutes of the Community Engagement Committee meeting held on 20<sup>th</sup> August 2019 in the Community Centre at 6.45pm

| Connolly (AC<br>Brian Pratt ( | C),M Connolly (MC) George Paine (GP),<br>BP)<br>- Town Clerk<br>Gregory - H<br>MC propose<br>seconded b<br>Schedule 1<br>requires a<br>and that th<br>meeting. N<br>should ten<br>usual for th<br>tendered of<br>the Local O<br>must decion   | <ul> <li>19/030E 1. Apologies:C'llr A Sharlott – Holiday, C'llr R<br/>Gregory – Holiday, C'llr D Wright – Work</li> <li>MC proposed that the apologies were accepted,<br/>seconded by GP, carried.</li> <li>Schedule 12 of the Local Government Act 1972<br/>requires a record to be kept of the members present<br/>and that this record form part of the minutes of the<br/>meeting. Members who cannot attend a meeting<br/>should tender apologies to the Town Clerk as it is<br/>usual for the grounds upon which apologies are<br/>tendered also to be recorded. Under Section 85(1) of<br/>the Local Government Act1972, members present<br/>must decide whether the reason(s) for a member's<br/>absence are accepted.</li> </ul> |  |
|-------------------------------|---|---|--|
| ltem                          | Agenda Item   | Action By   |  |
| 19/0031E                      | <b>2. Declaration of Interest</b><br>None<br>( <i>Disclosable Pecuniary Interests</i> ) <i>Regulations 2012 (SI 2012/1464) (NB this does not</i><br><i>preclude any later declarations).</i>  |   |  |
| 19/0032E                      | <ul> <li>3. Minutes of Previous Meeting</li> <li>Minutes of July meeting were ratified at August 2019 Full Town meeting.</li> <li>No matters arising.</li> </ul>  |   |  |
| 19/0033E                      | 4. Festival Update<br>The feedback report produced by AJ Mayhew had been circulated. It was<br>agreed by Committee that due to low attendance at this month's meeting<br>it should be discussed at September's meeting or possibly have a separate<br>meeting as location and budget will be big factors for Festival 2020. The<br>Clerk will invite AJ. All were however in agreement that branding and early<br>promotion were important. |   |  |
| 19/0034E                      | <ul> <li>5. Events</li> <li>Mortuary Chapel Open Day<br/>The Town Clerk will purchase soft drink for the day and will ask Nanny<br/>Nellies if they wouldn't mind serving them along with their tea and cakes.</li> <li>Christmas – Rev Lauden will be telling the Christmas story throughout the<br/>day.</li> </ul>   |   |  |

| 19/0039E             | Date of Next Meeting<br>17 <sup>th</sup> September 2019  | All agenda<br>items to the<br>Clerk 7 days<br>before<br>meeting. |
|----------------------|--|--|
| 10/00005             | <ul> <li>Neighbourhood Policing<br/>GP has volunteered to be TTC's representative at the NPT meetings. BP<br/>will put him in contact with Richard Rogers.</li> <li>Dementia Friend/Memory Café<br/>BP stated nothing to report until October</li> <li>Budget<br/>Report given.</li> <li>Social Media<br/>No statistics available but the Town Council facebook page continues to<br/>have a good footfall and interaction.</li> </ul> | Allegende  |
| 19/0037E<br>19/0038E | <ul> <li>8. Riverbourne Playpark</li> <li>The promised work to the ground has still not be completed to an acceptable standard. MC will be meeting with the developer shortly.</li> <li>There have been issues regarding the S106 agreement and transfer deeds so there is unfortunately delays.</li> <li>Updates</li> </ul>   |  |
| 19/0036E             | <ul> <li>7. Tidworth Times         Issue 31 update         Internal deadline for articles to be submitted is 23<sup>rd</sup> August 2019.         RG and Admin will be working together next week editing and putting in the final touches.     </li> </ul>  |  |
| 19/0035E             | 6. Youth Council<br>Having read the circulated proposal All were in agreement with the idea and are<br>happy to move forward with the idea.<br>This has been tried before so the members are keen to find the correct model to<br>work with. They also feel it important that the harder to reach youth are given the<br>opportunity to be involved.   |  |
|                      | The Clerk asked if there were any objections to her sourcing a Nativity scene to which there were none.<br>SS confirmed that himself and Mrs Slater will serve refreshments on the day.  |  |

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting closed at 7.25pm.